
N e w s l e t t e r  
10 Be kindly affectioned one to another with brotherly love; in honour preferring one another;


Romans 12:10
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W e  c o n t i n u e  t o  g r o w  b o t h  
s p i r i t u a l l y  a n d  n u m e r i c a l l y !  

Denise and I strive to create a genuine atmosphere within the 
body of Christ, filled with preference, joy, and love, as we serve 
the Lord here in Tralee. It is a blessing to see our church develop a 
heartfelt connection with one another, which leads to a spirit of 
love that is evident when we have visitors. One way we foster this 
community is by hosting periodic after-
church lunches, along with activities for 
both men and women. As followers of 

Jesus, we all know that food and ministry go hand in hand! The only 
challenge we face is that we are growing in number, and we are 
unsure how we will fit everyone at our next luncheon—what a great 

problem to have! 

For many of you, it may come as a surprise that Mother's Day in 
Ireland is different from that in the United States. Here in Ireland, 
Mother's Day was on March 30th this year. We had a lovely 
gathering of mothers, along with several 
visitors, on that Sunday. However, that 
Sunday was special not only because we 
celebrated mothers but also because we 

officially welcomed Marie as a member of 
the church. She shared a powerful testimony that resonated with 
many. Additionally, she has started one-on-one discipleship with 
Denise and is truly enjoying the "Journey." 

On the first Sunday of April, we held our very first baptism service at a 
place called Fenit, which is only ten minutes away from the church. We 
perform all our baptisms in the Atlantic Ocean. The two young boys who 
were baptised have an amazing story. I had the privilege of leading their 

parents to Christ and baptising them over seven years ago in our first church 
plant in Mallow. After we moved to Tralee, the family found work here and joined TBF. 
Their older son came to know Christ here in Tralee and was baptized, thanks to the guidance 
of his parents. Recently the other two boys accepted the Lord Jesus Christ as their Savior and 
followed Him in baptism as well. It is such a blessing to see an entire family come to know 
Christ and serve Him. Their family has not only been transformed by the gospel, but that 
same gospel has now reached South Africa, where the parents/grandparents have also 
accepted Christ as their Savior. Devon (a deacon) and Emma contribute so much to our 
church, and we are very thankful for their service to the Lord. 

Gas 
‘Gas' is Irish slang 

for funny. You might 
hear a situation 

described as 'Gas', 
for example, 'Last 

night was gas craic. 
' To learn what' 

craic' means, refer 
back to previous 

newsletters. 

Project 4:32 
Please pray for 

Project 4:32. Pray 
that God will 

provide a property 
in town. We covet 

your prayers.

Project 4:32 is at the halfway point

After church lunch. Room for one more table. 

Little baby Ian (our 
grandson) is doing 

great and has 
started growing his 
moustache just like 

Grandad Hahah!

Devon and I with his two sons before 
their baptism service

Many of the mothers who are a part of TBF 

Marie joining the Church


	Project 4:32
	Let's all take a moment to keep the Prince family (Our teammates) in our  prayers as they approach the end of their deputation and strive to be here by January 2025. Your support during their immigration process would mean a lot to them and us.

